AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Wednesday the 29th  day of February, 2012

Roll Call:              
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
      


      
Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

       

     
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman


Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman  

Also Present:
        
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




James W. Osborne, Town Engineer



        
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL
The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG  

 Anthony Zambrotta from Orange Lake led the pledge to the flag.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

14. Add On

WATER DISTRIBUTION: Promotion

15. Add On

EXECUTIVE SESSION: Dynegy Litigation Discussion

11 & 9A 

Discussed after # 5
5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve this audit in the amount of $3,774,032.62 with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.                 .

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent


The Board discussed item number 11 at this time.
11.  WATER SUPPLY:  Delaware Aqueduct Tap Filter Plant Change Orders

James Osborne, Town Engineer, said the Town has two change orders. The first change order is for the general contractor with a net increase of $20,937.44 and the second is for the electrical contractor with a net decrease of -$25,635.88. The two change orders will be a slight reduction in the overall cost of the project. Mr. Osborne introduced Andrew Weiss, Project Manger from GHD Consulting Engineers. 
Mr. Weiss said the increase to the general contractor is due to several large buried water values. The existing raw water line and what will be the finished 
water line that are located next to the DAT pump station had two large buried valves that did not hold when pressure was administered to utilize them. Subsequently valves had to be added which were not included in the contract.
Within the General Contract there are several credits:
1.   the fluoride feed pump in field order GC-005 with a credit of $2,736.95

2.   changing the enclosure rating of the overhead coiling doors at the WTP, in accordance with comments provided by the engineer during the shop drawing, with a credit of $1,586.81

3.   temporarily relocating the clearwell tank level transmitter in accordance with the details provided in the engineer’s field order GC-007 for the cost of $1,015.49
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The electrical contractor’s change order is a credit to the Town of Newburgh. 

1. reducing the size of the backup generator at the DAT P.S. as a result of the revised hydraulic conditions for the pumping station in accordance with the Engineer’s Field Order EC-003. Total credit value of $25,940.34
2. The cost of temporarily relocating the clearwell tank level transmitter (electrical wiring) in accordance with the details provided in the Engineer’s Field Order EC-004. Total value $304.46

Councilman Piaquadio asked Mr. Weiss if in his opinion this was a fair credit.

Mr. Weiss said it is GHD’s opinion that this credit is slightly lower than they had hoped for, but not enough to remove it from the contract and re-bid it outside the contract.  

Mr. Osborne said they negotiated this credit as vigorously as possible. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the change orders GC-002 and EC-003 submitted by GHD consulting for the Delaware Aqueduct Tap Water Treatment Plant. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

Mr. Weiss said the Delaware Aqueduct Tap Filter Plant project is running on time.

Councilman Bello asked if the 750 thousand watt generated is able to cover the entire wattage needed by the plant.  

Mr. Weiss said it will be able to handle the facility at full running capacity. 
Mr. Osborne said there are two generators for this project. One is for the water treatment plant and the other which was downsized will run the existing Delaware Aqueduct Treatment Facility. 

9. GIDNEY SEWER DISTRICT:

A. Sanitary Sewer Main Replacement Bid Award

Mr. Osborne said bids were opened for the Gidney Sanitary Sewer Main Replacement on January 25, 2012 at 2:00 p.m. There were excellent bids submitted. They ranged from $176,000.00 to $407,000.00.The original estimate for this project was approximately $250,000.00 to $270,000.00. The lowest bid was significantly lower than the two next lowest bids, and GHD Consulting did a careful review of the contractors qualifications and the ability to do this work. GHD has worked with this particular contractor before and have been satisfied with the quality of their work. Based on the reviews of the qualifications and past experience, GHD is recommending awarding this contract to the apparent low bidder.  
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to award the Gidney Sewer District Sanitary Sewer Main Replacement bid to Montana Construction Corporation, located in Lodi, New Jersey for the amount of $176,158.40. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent


The Town Board went back to item number 7 on this agenda. 
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7.
PARKS AND RECREATION:

A. Capital Projects

Supervisor Booth asked Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Park, Recreation and Conservation to construct a 2012 Capital Projects for Chadwick Lake Park. Mr. Petrillo presented the Board with a list of 8 items as follows:


PROJECT






AMOUNT

1. Install Solar Lights along the entrance of Chadwick Lake Park  $3,500.00

2. Install 2 new bocci courts on the North side of the hockey rink  14,445.00
3. 12X12 pressure treated gazebo with water, electric, fieldstone

shrubs, pavers and drainage




17,500.00

4.
Additional two 400 watt bulb lighting for ice skating 

  1,525.00

5.
Pavilion with new electrical outlets, public address system,


      installation of winter curtains on north side


14,130.00

6.
Tether ball and block ball area




  3,500.00

7.
Small playground on west side of lake near small pavilion
20,000.00

8.
Water Garden






  6,400.00







TOTAL

          $81,000.00
Mr. Petrillo said there has been a change in the quote for item 1. The cost will be approximately $15,000.00. The Board discussed the projects. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to establish a Chadwick Lake Park Capital Project Fund for the projects listed above. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to withdraw $92,500.00 from the Park Land Trust Fund and deposit the money into the Capital Project Fund for Chadwick Lake Park. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent


Supervisor Booth said individual approvals will be needed for each project. 

Councilwoman Greene requested that the above projects be started before school ends and summer camps begin. 
B. Tee Shirt Bid Award

Supervisor Booth said the Town received four bids for the 2012 season Tee Shirt Bid that was held on February 17, 2012. 
Mr. Petrillo said the lowest bidder is Wildheart Designs, which was awarded the 2011 Tee Shirt Bid. The Recreation Department was satisfied with the quality of the shirts and their delivery time.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated February 21, 2012, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to award the 2012 Tee Shirt Bid to Wildheart Designs, Inc. located in Fayetteville, Arkansas, as presented.(see attached) The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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C. Bus Bid Award

Mr. Petrillo’s memo stated that the bid for the 2012 Bus Trips was opened on February 17, 2012.
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated February 22, 2012, submitted by Robert Petrillo, as presented.(see attached) The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

D. Trolley Request

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated February 15, 2012, submitted by Robert Petrillo. To allow the City of Newburgh Joint Memorial Day Parade Committee to use the four Town of Newburgh trolleys for their parade on Monday, May 28, 2012. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey asked who will pull the trolleys. 
Councilman Piaquadio asked who will pick up and deliver the trolleys.

Mr. Petrillo said the City of Newburgh will do both.

Councilman Bello asked if the City of Newburgh will insure the trolleys.

Mr. Petrillo said the City of Newburgh gives the Town a certificate of insurance that names the Town as additionally insured.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

6. GRANDVIEW WATER MAIN EXTENSION

Mr. Osborne presented the Town Board with a map of the above extension. He said the Town received a letter from four residents who live on Grandview Avenue for the extension of water service to their properties. They are in the water district. 

The Town Board asked for a quote of what it will cost the Town if they should decide to grant this request. They also requested that William Murphy, a resident of Grandview Lane, attend a Workshop Meeting. 

7. PARKS AND RECREATION:

E. Capital Projects

F. Tee Shirt Bid Award

G. Bus Bid Award

H. Trolley Request

The above items were discussed previously. 
8. SEWER:   Stone Street Sewer Main Extension

Mr. Taylor said a Draft of the agreement is necessary for the revisions in the State Law. The purpose of the consolidation is to combine the two government entities which provide sewer service to areas of the Town of Newburgh by the absorption of the West Stone Street Extension into the Crossroads Consolidated Sewer District. Consolidation of the two government entities will make capital charges, operation and maintenance charges for sewer service uniform throughout the Crossroads Consolidated Sewer District. It is anticipated that the two government entities will function as one sewer district. The services will continue to be rendered by Town of Newburgh personnel. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Order Calling Public Hearing for Extension of Sewer District on April 16, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Mr. Taylor said the estimated hook up fee is $100.00 and the cost of the district extension to the typical property is $375.90, equaling the sum of an estimated $7.90 debt service charge for the district extension, an estimated $134.00 debt service charge for the existing Crossroads Consolidated Sewer District and an estimated $234.00 typical operation and maintenance charge, which is the same as the cost to the typical one and two family home. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution Endorsing the Draft Joint Consolidation Agreement Between the Crossroads Consolidation Agreement Between the Crossroads Consolidated Sewer District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York and the West Stone Street Extension of the Crossroads Consolidated Sewer District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York Pursuant to Article 17-A of the General Municipal Law. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Order of Town Board Setting Public Hearing on April 16, 2012 @ 7:15 p.m. in the Matter of the Draft Joint Consolidation Agreement Between the Crossroads Consolidated Sewer District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York and the West Stone Street Extension of the Crossroads Consolidated Sewer District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York Pursuant to Article 17-A of the General Municipal Law. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

9. GIDNEY SEWER DISTRICT:

A. Sanitary Sewer Main Replacement Bid Award

This item was discussed above. 
B. Budget Transfer

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the Gidney Sewer District budget transfer dated February 17, 2012, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer as follows: 

[image: image1.emf]
The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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10. CROSSROADS SEWER DISTRICT:  Budget Transfer

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Crossroads Sewer District transfer dated February 17, 2012, submitted by James Osborne from account number 8130.0497.5010 to account number 8130.0457.5010 in the amount of $4,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
11. WATER SUPPLY:  Delaware Aqueduct Tap Filter Plant Change Orders

This item was discussed after number 5 on this agenda. 

12. 
HIGHWAY: Lakeside Road Culvert

Mr. Osborne said based on a preliminary investigation done by Maser Consulting, who is located in Newburgh, New York, the most cost effective way to repair the Lakeside Road Culvert is to replace the concrete structure with a steel arch culvert. The savings is approximately $25,000.00. The Town’s Highway Department will be able to do the work of replacing the culvert.  
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorize Maser Consulting to do a survey and mapping, verifying the culvert selection and provide a letter to the Town of Newburgh with the proposed invert elevations for the amount of $1,600.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
13. 
ANIMAL CONTROL:  

A. T-93  Withdrawal
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated February 15, 2012, submitted by Chief Michael Clancy, to pay veterinarian services for invoices submitted by Flannery Animal Hospital in the amount of $207.00 from the T-93 account. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
B. T-94  Withdrawal

MOTION was made by Councilman Greene to approve the request dated February 15, 2012, submitted by Chief Michael Clancy, to pay veterinarian services for invoices submitted by Flannery Animal Hospital in the amount of $55.00. The funds will come from the T-94 account. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

14. 
(Add On)
WATER DISTRIBUTION: Promotion

Supervisor Booth said Les Cornell, who is the acting Water Distribution Superintendent, is requesting that the position of Senior Maintenance Worker                 be posted.


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorize the posting of the Senior Maintenance Worker. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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15. 
(Add On)
EXECUTIVE SESSION: Dynegy Litigation Discussion
MOTION was made at 8:05 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session to discuss potential litigation involving the Dynegy Company. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed 5 – 0.

MOTION made at 8:33 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed 5 – 0.

Supervisor Booth announced that no action was taken during the Executive Session, but action is anticipated now.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to retain the services of Lewis D. Wrobel, Attorney at Law, for the Dynegy Roseton and Dynegy Danskammer cases, at a minimum fee of $365 per hour for attorney time and $205 per hour for paralegal time. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed 5 – 0.
15.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:35 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.          .         .


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m.

                                            Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

